
August 7, 2018 
 
Meeting Time:    12:00 p.m. 
Meeting Place:    Milner Community Health Care Activity Center 
Members Present:    17 members present 
Lunch Provided By:   Rodkey New Holland/Freddie Rodkey 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by Freddie Rodkey.  Thank you Freddie for providing 
the meal.  The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 
Checking Acct:  $11,642.50 

 
Old Business: 

1. Jean Wolfe will be the grand marshal for this year’s parade.  Kristine Morris will check 
to see if we need to have a trailer for her and additional family members. 

2. A thank you note was read from Jayden Murray, recipient of a RBA scholarship. 
 
Summer’s End Festival Committees: 

� Advertising-Posters and tri-folds are available at the Town Hall for distribution.  Rita 
and Mandy are working to get advertising in The Times and Journal Courier. 

� Booths/Rides-Freddie Rodkey reported the food court is full and regular booth spaces 
are almost full.  Helicopter rides will be available within the big ball diamond. 

� Coupon Books-Nathan McCollum stated all the information has been sent to the 
printers. 

� Car/Bike Show-Ann Hodson said everything is going well.  Sponsorships are coming 
in. 

� Lil Miss/Mister-Bev Miller stated she had 7 lil’ misses and 3 lil’ misters.  She is giving 
those that have not turned in their paperwork till Thursday at 3:00 p.m.  

� Cutest Baby-Bev Miller stated she has 3 girls and 4 boys participating in the contest. 
� Queen Pageant-Lisa Brown reported she has 5 contestants in the pageant this year. 
� Parade-We have 9 entries so far. Faith Christian band will not be in the parade this 

year.  Rossville Middle/HS has a new band director and is awaiting word as to whether 
they will be in the parade. 

� Entertainment-Pat McIlrath stated the entertainment is good to go.  The Last Vinyls on 
Friday night and Mason Creek on Saturday evening. 

� Fireworks-Pat McIlrath stated she still needs to get in touch with Mary Lou Gray for 
approval to use the property behind her house to set the fireworks off.  There has been 
$608.78 in donations collected from the canisters this year so far. 

� Parking-Adrian Tedder stated arrangements are good to go. 
� Trash Pick-up-Kristine Morris stated all spaces are filled on her schedule.  Pat McIlrath 

stated there are 25 trash cans available.  Eric Downing has been contacted regarding 
a roll off and/or dumpsters. 

� Jump Rope/Hula Hoop/Cake Walk-Ashley Anderson stated she would need donations 
of cakes/cookies/cupcakes for the cake walk.  Please put your donations in 
transportable containers. 

� Radios-Dr. Hanna stated we could borrow radios again this year. 
 
There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned to 
Tuesday, August 21, 2018 at 12:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the Town Park 
Pavilion.  Bev and Rod Miller will be providing the meal. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
       Freddie Rodkey, President 
       Pat McIlrath, Secretary 


